

REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

Thursday, October 13th, 2016

Meeting #9

- I. Call to Order:** 5:01pm
- II. Roll Call**
PRESENT: Alexis, Andrew, Cheryl, Andrej, Isabel, Roger, Michael, Sydney, Natalee, Jon, Bassel, Dean Sherry, Danny
EXCUSED: Keerit, Evan, Omid
UNEXCUSED: Andrew N., Aarthi, Andrea
- III. Approval of Minutes** Motion to approve last week's minutes. 10 -0 - 2.
- IV. Announcements:**
- V. Public Input and Introduction**
-Elizabeth
-Allison
-Fazia (ELP)
-Ismael (UCEN): Sustainable Food Expo to show commitment to sustainability 10/24, 11am-3pm in PC East
-Lara
- VI. Committee Reports**
- A. Finance Committee [Andrew Choi]**
- Update on RCC Finance allocations and activity next week
 - ❖ First meeting this week, getting things sorted out with faculty
 - ❖ Motion to un-appoint Evan from Finance, passes at 9 - 0 - 2.
- B. Revelle Organizations Committee [Aarthi Kodiyalam]**
- Nothing to report.
- C. Rules Committee [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
- Nothing to report.
- D. Appointments Committee [Cheryl Demeyer]**
- 14 applications as of midnight Wednesday, many for multiple positions
 - ❖ 2 more applications received today before meeting
 - 1+ applicant per position
 - Tentative schedule for 10/16-10/19 (anyone who applied before midnight Wednesday) posted to Facebook group, will be finalized Friday night
 - Schedule for 10/20-10/23 (anyone who applied on Thursday or Friday) will be finalized Sunday night
 - ❖ This gives several days for all Appts Comm to meet and make recs
 - Christine Norris Room reserved
 - Turn in apps the sooner the better!
- E. Graduation Committee [Michael Hidayat]**
- Nothing to report.
- VII. Reports**
- A. President [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]**
- College Council President Meeting (CCP):
 - ❖ Adult Housing
 - a. Want to make unfurnished apartments
 - ❖ Fellowship (little AS interns)

- a. Replacing the dissolved FYC
 - b. Looking for 30 members, applications open now
 - c. Applications due 10/16
 - ❖ New Ideas for Elections
 - a. Shadows to get non-council people interested in running
 - ❖ Hammock Lounge in Marshall!!!!
 - a. Go to Marshall and be in hammocks
 - b. Don't break them
 - Lunch with Dr. G (VCSA)
 - ❖ HDH(specifically talking about issues with Mark)
 - a. Talk to Dean Sherry if you have issues that are not being heard
 - b. Can always ask for 30 mins to extend meeting to talk about student issues
 - c. Also can talk to Russ King who Roger worked with
 - ❖ Campus Climate i.e. amount of students at UCSD
 - a. Class size, foot traffic, parking, scheduling classes in appropriate rooms, lack of support for undergrad extracurriculars, faculty to student ratio
 - ❖ Give me your constituents' experience
 - a. To forward to VCSA
 - ❖ D1 updates
 - a. Chancellor is waiting to give approval after faculty, doesn't want to counter faculty
 - b. 3 years to fully transition
 - c. No way to waive fee
- B. Vice President of Internal [Cheryl Demeyer]**
- Ready at Meeting
 - ❖ Retreat on weekend 11/19-20 (end of week 8), SAVE THE DATE :)
 - ❖ One-day long at most
- C. Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Evan Jan, Andrej Pervan]**
- Approved funding for expansion of triton food pantry
 - Safe Rides is up with UBER!
 - ❖ as.ucsd.edu/uber/
 - ❖ Don't need to be
 - ❖ Free ride up to \$10 with promo code
 - Info from Khosla
 - ❖ From Rush Patel
 - ❖ Wants to add two colleges in the next six years to improve the student experience
 - ❖ Cap on non-California students at UCs (via state legislature, 20% but not sure if 20% per campus)
 - AS BUDGET MEETING
 - ❖ Passed
 - ❖ Increase to Office of Spirit and Athletics because of D1, wants to be as big as ASCE
 - ❖ Senator stipends increased to \$20 per week
 - a. Straw poll:
 - i. Agree with stipend raise: 0
 - ii. Disagree with stipend raise: 9
 - iii. Don't care/abstain: 3
 - ❖ Increased budget for Office of Health and Wellness
 - a. \$480 per year, talked to AVP about increasing their budget
 - b. Increased budget to \$2250
 - c. Roger: OHW created because of excess from the Koala

- ❖ Surplus of \$6489.81
- D. **Vice President of Administration [Omid Azizi]**
 - I'm doing okay, and will definitely see everyone at next week's meeting!
 - Will pass the Gavel at the end
- E. **Vice President of External [Keerit Kohli]**
 - Keerit says hi
- F. **Director of Spirit and Events [Isabel Lopez]**
 - Meeting with AVP of Spirit and Athletics, enthusiastic about spirit, etc.
 - October Tailgate
 - ❖ Suggested by AVP of Spirit and Athletics to have on 10/29
 - ❖ Voiced concerns about Halloween weekend, response: catered toward people on campus
 - ❖ Publicity means: Facebook event, RAs, flyering
 - ❖ It's happening
 - ❖ Food, all-UCSD costume contest (prize: gift cards)
 - Performer for Bear Garden?
 - ❖ For April 7th
 - Spirit Night each quarter?
 - ❖ Big, publicized games would be good to bring attention
 - ❖ Diversity of sports that are focused on
 - a. College games: "Revelle day at softball!"
 - b. Honor faculty and student athletes at these games
 - ❖ Spirit night for this quarter: women's volleyball
 - Meeting with Spirit Crew
 - ❖ All-campus video to hype athletics
 - ❖ Publicize in dining halls, PC?
 - ❖ College video to highlight student athletes in specific colleges? Collab with RCC?
- G. **Director of Student Services [Roger O'Neill]**
 - Not ready until Meeting
 - ❖ HUM Book Lending
 - a. A lot of work to donate and to borrow
 - b. Looking to simplify, make it more accessible
 - ❖ Beach Supplies Lending
 - a. Surfboards are not really feasible
 - b. Low impact, low cost: boogie boards, beach chairs, umbrellas
 - c. Give Roger your thoughts!
 - i. People who are interested: Sydney, Alexis, Andrej, Danny, Andrew C.
 - ii. Roger doesn't have Facebook so go talk to him
 - d. RA incentive: talk to PJ or Joanne, whichever community that donates the most books gets some sort of prize (Towels? food?)
 - ❖ Accountability for stipends
- H. **Class Representatives**
 - **Fourth Year Representative [Michael Hidayat]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
 - **Third Year Representative [Sydney Gillen]**
 - ❖ Nothing to Report
 - **Second Year Representative [Natalee DeBruin]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
 - **First Year Representative [Vacant, Vacant]**
- I. **Commuter Representative [Jonathan Allon]**
 - Nothing to report.
- J. **Transfer Representative [Vacant, Vacant]**
- K. **International Representative [Bassel Hatoum]**

- Event: Latest Updates
 - ❖ Meeting with a lawyer at SLS to decide which laws should be covered at the event
 - ❖ May be Monday of week 5
 - ❖ Help with posters next week
 - ❖ In-n-Out, carne asada fries
 - Language buddies program
 - ❖ Looked at I-House program, can apply to host, little weekly events
 - ❖ Goal to bring the program to Revelle and make sure students know about it
- L. **Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Sydney Gillen]**
- If Eligible - TONIGHT! 8-9:30 PM in Rev Conf Rooms
 - ❖ Come! 300 Extraordinary Desserts
 - Cup of Culture Auditions end 10/18
 - Malik's last day is tomorrow!
 - Return to Sender is 7-9pm on 10/23
 - Cup of Culture is 7-9 on 10/28
 - PASS: different RLI events to get a Passion Planner!
 - RA applications to start at the start of next quarter, talk to your people about applying
- M. **Revelle College Judiciary Board Ex-Officio [Kishan Desai, Andrew Nguyen]**
- Nothing to Report
 - ❖ Renamed: Revelle Community Conduct Outreach Board (O-Board?)
 - ❖ Interviews for new members
- N. **Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]**
- Poster room: sign in at the College Center if the key is already checked out
 - Chancellor's vision:
 - ❖ 4500-4600 students per college
 - ❖ Goal of getting back to 4000 students per college so we can provide services
 - ❖ Goal of getting back to four year housing guarantee
 - ❖ Sixth College will be relocated to Muir College parking lot, 2000 beds
 - a. Name? Not yet
 - ❖ Trying to offer a more affordable alternative: on-campus housing without dining plan
 - ❖ Trolley and other changes to bridge East and West campus
 - ❖ Leaning away from making transfer college--what's the point of having an academic mission when transfer students come in with most GEs already completed
 - ❖ No location for colleges #7 and #8 yet
 - ❖ Faculty Senate/Academic Policy Committee looking at changing drop deadline
 - a. Shift to an earlier drop date (week 6?) but need to implement
 - Family weekend: 10/21-23
 - Piloting Triton FYI: 90 minute in-person training
 - ❖ Alcohol risk reduction, stress, flourishing
 - ❖ About a dozen sessions completed
 - ❖ Facilitated by staff and helped by students
- O. **Campus-Wide Representatives**
- **HDH [Andrej Pervan]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
 - a. Mark is nice and very open to having meetings! Makes a point to make himself available
 - **SFAC [Vacant]**
 - **UCAB [Natalee DeBruin]**
 - ❖ Nothing to report.
 - a. If you hear complaints about Rubio's wait times, let Natalee know!

This is part of the terms of their contract

- b. Sending out invitations for restaurants to apply for D'Lush space, looking for healthy/fresh food with vegetarian/vegan options

- WCSAB [Vacant]
- SFAB [Vacant]
- SCSG [Vacant]
- BAC [Vacant]
- EJA [Vacant]
- SOVAC [Daniel Carnahan]
 - ❖ Not ready until Meeting
 - a. Leading UC system in registered voters!!!
 - b. Dorm storming next week, if interested in volunteering then Facebook message Danny
- ASCE [Vacant]
- LSAC [Andrea Kim]
 - ❖ First LSAC Meeting happened on the 11th
 - ❖ Missed but will be meeting Catherine, head of the LSAC group, next Friday.
- EDI [Vacant]
- FIC [Vacant]

VIII. New Business

IX. Unfinished Business

X. Announcements

- Highs and lows!

XI. Roll Call and Adjournment

PRESENT: Alexis, Andrew C., Cheryl, Andrej, Isabel, Roger, Michael, Sydney, Natalee, Jon, Bassel, Dean Sherry, Danny, Aarthi, Andrew N.

EXCUSED: Keerit, Evan, Omid

UNEXCUSED: Andrea

ADJOURNED: 6:18pm

I just hope that you miss me a little when I'm gone

- Aubrey Drake Graham

